







    December 28, 2010
University California Los Angeles
Re: Claire Kinnan
Dear Madam/Sir: 

It is a pleasure to write in behalf of Claire Kinnan’s application to your education program. Claire is a sensitive and intelligent person who loves working with people and will be an effective teacher at the elementary level. I have known Claire for about two years, and I am very impressed with her as a student and a person. She took three courses from me, earning two “A” and one “A-” grades in them. Claire took her undergraduate work seriously here at University of California Santa Barbara, earning a 3.36 GPA in her upper division courses. She has very high standards for her own work and a great eye for detail. It is a pleasure to work with her and you will always find her work to be of the highest quality. 
Claire already has extensive first-hand experience working in elementary schools in Santa Barbara and Los Angeles. In Santa Barbara she has worked in both first and third grade classrooms, and in Los Angeles, she was an after-school tutor. She has also worked at the Westside Children’s Center in Culver City. She loves interacting with children of the elementary school level and has much to bring them. For example, Claire has loved surfing and volleyball all her life and I am sure she will be able to inspire her students to care about physical fitness and health. 
Claire is a natural leader, with a wonderful sense of humor and an enthusiasm for life that everyone enjoys—traits that will make her a very effective teacher. She has outstanding communication skills, with a very cheerful presentation of self. She is a team player who helps others function well in group-projects. She is well liked by her fellow students—and by the other faculty with whom she works. 

In summary, I think Claire is a truly amazing person who will make many valuable contributions as a teacher. Claire is forward looking, with the ability to plan her time and activities to attain long-term goals. She is a happy, well-adjusted person who will be very effective in counseling others. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely, 

John D. Baldwin

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu

